
 

 

 

On the weekend, Fr Jim wrote about the topic of penance in the 21st century, in the 
OLD Parish bulletin. His words really resonated with me as I often feel I need guidance 
with my Lenten promise to be more meaningful and purposeful (rather than just giving 
up chocolate every year...and often failing). Fr Jim’s words encouraged us to follow St 
Teresa’s advice that the best penance we can do during Lent, is to “do the ordinary 
ways of prayer well” - This may be, being fully present the whole hour of Mass, singing 
the hymns wholeheartedly as joyful prayer, taking time out of your day to dedicate to 
prayer or even just turning your phone off while you pray or are in Mass. I hope these 
words from St Teresa also ignite your passion for penance during this season of Lent. 
 
Our Surprise Ash Wednesday visitor: Last Wednesday we had a wonderful surprise 
visit from Mr Ledlin, who popped into the school with his wife to say hello to 
everyone. The Kindy students were so beautiful and thought it was Jesus visiting us for 
Ash Wednesday (they had just participated in their class liturgy). The children 
absolutely loved seeing Phil and rushed to bombard him with questions and well 
wishes. Phil is hoping to return to school one or two days per week later in the term in 
preparation for transitioning back to his role as Principal in Term 2...fingers crossed all 
the Doctors sign off on this plan too - we will keep you updated when more definite 
plans are made. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Communication from the school; This year the school will be 
communicating events and messages three ways: school 
newsletter, Compass and the school Facebook page. Please 
make sure you are checking these forms of communication so 
you don’t miss important information or events. 

COMING EVENTS  

MARCH 

Tues 3, 10 & 16 6.30-7.30pm 

Parent Education Mathematics  

Wed 4 9-10.30am  and               

6.30-7.30pm OPEN DAY & 

EVENING 

Wed 18 & 25 9-11am 1,2,3 Magic 

Parenting Workshop  

Fri 27 Parents Night Out 

APRIL 

Thurs 9 Last day of Term 1 

Mon 27 Staff Development Day 

Tues 28 Students return for Term 

2 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of Dolours 
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ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

Cluster Swimming Carnival: Today we have a group of students from Year 2-6, attending the cluster swimming carnival and we 
wish them all the very best of luck! 
 
Open Classrooms: We had a great morning yesterday where parents were invited into the classrooms to observe a portion of 
the English block. I wish to thank the teachers who graciously opened their doors to allow parents to learn more about the 
teaching and learning at OLD.  

 
Parent Education starts tonight! I am really looking forward to welcoming our 2020 cohort of parents    
registered for the Parent education sessions. We will have a great time learning games that you can take 
home and use and learning vital information about the teaching and learning of Mathematics. 
 
 

VERY Important safety reminders:  

1. Morning supervision: School supervision does not start until 8.15am. Students should not arrive at school before 8.15am 

unless they attend Before School Care, or parents stay to supervise their own child. We consistently have over 20 students at 
school before 8.15am and this is not safe for students to be in the school without an adult present. We understand this may be 
difficult for parents who start work early and that is why we have Before School Care on-site. We appreciate your support with 
this important issue to ensure our students stay safe at all times. 

2. Kirk Street Pick Up: To ensure the safety of all children using Kirk Street pick up, it is vital that the children are able to get 

into the car unaided. Kirk Street is a very busy street in the afternoons and to ensure we can smoothly and safely get all our  
students picked up, we require all the children to get into the car by themselves. If this is not possible you will need to either 
practise on the weekend or wait to use this pick up area until they are older or a bit stronger. Thank you for your cooperation 
with this safety measure. 

Coding at OLD: We are so excited to be partnering with CODE4FUN  (www.code4fun.com.au)Sydney Programming School for a 
term of amazing coding lessons for all students at OLD. Years 2-6 will 
have their lessons in Term 2 and Kindy and Year 1 will have their coding 
lessons later in the year. The students will all have an hour each week to 
work on projects using different coding programs, initially starting with 
Scratch (scratch.mit.edu) and progressing to more advanced programs 
as their skills develop. Following on from this we will be working with 
Code4Fun to organise co-curricular lessons before or after school for 
Term 3 and 4 (more information about these additional lessons and 
costs will be provided next term).  

 Harmony Day – 23rd March: A very important and special day in the school       

calendar is Harmony Day (Held at OLD on 23rd March). This is a day when we can 
celebrate the amazing cultural diversity we have at OLD. We invite everyone to 
come dressed in their traditional clothes and come along to our whole school      
assembly in the hall 9-10am. We will join together as a school community to live out 
our school vision ‘Ignite, Innovate and Include in Mercy’. Parents are also welcome 
to come dressed in their traditional clothing – we would love to see and learn about 
some amazing traditions and clothing . 
 

 Open Day and Evening: Tomorrow we have yet another exciting day at OLD with our Open Morning and Evening where all   
prospective families are welcomed into the school. Our Year 6 leaders are setting up a trade show in the COLA area where they 
will demonstrate, discuss and show all the different elements of the school through their leadership groups. If you are available 
in the morning before school to help set up the tables, your help would be very much appreciated. 
 

ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

http://www.code4fun.com.au)Sydney


 

 

 

Numeracy Parent Education  
In the spirit of our vision ‘Ignite, Innovate and Include in Mercy’ I wish to invite all 

parents to participate in a three part education program for Mathematics and Nu-

meracy.  I will be running these sessions with the assistance of some classroom teachers. In these sessions you will learn about 

the educational philosophy behind how we teach maths (not only at OLD but in every diocesan school) and how this may have 

differed from your school years. By participating in Parent Education you can become an empowered, informed and active     

partner in your child’s education. Through the Parent Education sessions you will be able to learn how to assist your child at 

home, understand how the teachers at OLD teach maths and you may even become a more confident mathematician yourself.  

Please note these sessions are the same as the 2019 Parent education sessions. –we added a third session last year (not    

compulsory) where we learnt and played games for all ages and ability levels that you can then play at home. 

 
When I have run this course in the past some of the participants have said: 

“I finished school in ’84 and I realise now that I never understood the concepts of what I was 

being taught and I’m thrilled teaching has changed.” 

“Some things I’ll take away from the Parent Education sessions are some great learning tools 

and games. I now know that Maths can be FUN!!” 

“You should do it! It’s important to understand how our children are being taught so we’re best 

able to help them produce and enhance their skills.” 

“If there is only one education course you can do, do your children a favour and go!” 

 
Name:        Child’s class: 

I understand that by registering for this Parent Education, I am committing to the first two sessions (3rd session optional). 

 Session 1: Tuesday 3rd March, 6.30-7.30pm 

 

  Session 2: Tuesday 10th March, 6.30-7.30pm 

 

 Session 3: Monday 16th March, 6.30-7.30pm 

 

Signature:             

Each session will include many hands on games and activities that you can use at home, plus all participants will be given some 

fun maths equipment to take home and use with their children.  

I highly recommend that you sign up to first two sessions to gain a comprehensive understanding and get the ‘whole         

picture’, the third session is optional. 

Please return the form or email the school by Thursday 27th February. 

Looking forward to seeing you all soon, 

Kirsty Thorpe (Acting Principal and Numeracy Co-ordinator) 

ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

Open Morning 
Thank you to Miss Kirsty Thorpe for providing a detailed parent education session about Literacy at OLD. Thank you to all our 
staff who open their doors to our families and provide a ‘snapshot’ of the fabulous literacy that happens in our classrooms.   
Parents were welcomed into their child’s classroom to observe a range of literacy learning ranging from shared reading to 
writing and literacy groups!  
 
Shrove Tuesday – Thank you!  
Thank you to our Kindergarten parent helpers who turned up to support our annual Shrove Tuesday pancake event. Thank you 
to the event organiser Debbie (& friends!) who ensured it was a terrific event for the students. Gold coin donations will be     
directed to the Project Compassion initiative that we are promoting throughout Lent.  
 
Projection Compassion- Go Further Together! 
How are you going on your Lenten journey? During the time of Lent each year, our school proudly participates in Project      
Compassion to raise funds for the world’s poor. The theme for Project Compassion 2020 is to ‘go further together’.  This year we 
are encouraged to stand TOGETHER in solidarity with our global community. We aim to shape a better future for our brothers 
and sisters around the world. Please return your individual project compassion boxes to your class teacher by Monday the 6th of 
April, 2020. 
 
Kindergarten Blessing Mass - 15th of March  
The Catholic community of Chatswood invites ALL Kindy children and their families to our ‘Kindy Blessing Mass’ on Sunday the 
15th of March at 9am. This Family Mass is a family-friendly celebration at Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Church.  During this Mass 
we will celebrate their starting school with a special liturgical blessing. All welcome! 
 
Friday Maths Club  

Our first week of Maths Club was a huge success! Both the Pius boys and OLD children had to use their addition, subtraction, 
multiplication and division knowledge to play the game ‘Combo’. Mr Rowland and I loved observing multiple ages groups mixing 
with each other and enjoying the fun of maths!  

ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL —Miss Camilla Brown 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Acting REC—Mrs Sarah Codsi 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Acting REC—Mrs Sarah Codsi 



 

 

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Lady of Dolours Parents Night Out 

  

The Events Committee has organised this year’s Parents Night Out and we’d love for you to join us. So book the 
babysitter and have a night out on Friday 27 March from 6.30pm at The Avenue in Chatswood (465 Victoria Avenue). 
There will be food, music and lucky door prizes. The cost is $25 per person and can be paid via Qkr!  
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St Pius X College, Chatswood  

OPEN DAY Saturday March 14 

Chatswood Campus 10 am – 2 pm and Oxford Falls Sporting Fields 8 am – 12 noon 

• Meet the Principal, staff and students 

• Principal’s Welcome – 12 noon at Chatswood 

ALL WELCOME 
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